

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

January 18, 2012

President Barack Obama The White House Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

Congress and the Administration confront challenging fiscal decisions, and we recognize that we will need to work cooperatively to address our country's deficit in a manner that will promote job growth and economic recovery. It is in this spirit that we write to urge you to ensure your budget submission for Fiscal Year 2013 contains no less than the Fiscal Year 2011 level of \$4.7 billion for the Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP).

LIHEAP is the main federal program that helps low-income households and seniors with their energy bills, providing vital assistance during both the cold winter and hot summer months. Even though the number of households eligible for the program continues to exceed those receiving assistance, this funding has been a lifeline during the economic downturn and rising energy costs, helping to ensure that people do not have to choose between paying their energy bills and paying for food or medicine. Moreover, the funds invested in LIHEAP help stimulate the economy, generating \$1.13 in economic activity for every dollar in benefits paid, according to economists Mark Zandi and Alan S. Blinder.

Americans continue to face challenging times. The U.S. Census recently reported that 46.2 million people lived in poverty in 2010, the largest number in the 52 year history of published poverty estimates. In addition, according to the National Energy Assistance Director's Association (NEADA), last year LIHEAP provided vital energy assistance to 8.9 million households, an increase of 54 percent since 2008. Even more striking is that the number of veteran households served increased by more than 150 percent during the same period. Indeed, the number of veteran households served by LIHEAP has increased from about 700,000 in Fiscal Year 2008 to 1.78 million in Fiscal Year 2011, which represents an increase from 12 percent of total LIHEAP recipients to 20 percent since 2008.

However, according to NEADA, your proposed 45 percent cut to LIHEAP for Fiscal Year 2012 threatened to reduce the overall number served by over 2 million households and ultimately your proposed cut has unfortunately been too deep to fully overcome in negotiations on a final funding bill for this fiscal year. As such, as you finalize your Fiscal Year 2013 budget request, we ask that you take into account the great need for LIHEAP and the devastating impact cuts to the program could have on seniors and low-income families and ask that you restore LIHEAP funding to the Fiscal Year 2011 level.

Thank you for your attention to and consideration of this important request.

Sincerely, United States Senator United States Senator-United States Senator United States Senator United States Senator

OSOL Carey, & United States Senator
April Com
United States Senator
May gashing United States Senator
WARK Poyor United States Senator
United States Senator
Helb Kohl United States Senator
United States Senator

United States Senator
United States Senator
Kon Wyden United States Senator
United States Senator
United States Senator
And Klobhan United States Senator
Meria Computer United States Senator

United States Senator	United States Senator
United States Senator	United States Senator
Butul Mikesle  United States Senator	United States Senator
United States Senator	United Spites Senator
United States Senator	Whited States Senator
United States Senator	BenCadin United States Senator
Whouk R. Laukuberg United States Senator	United States Senator